# Meeting minutes of the Hanover Parks & Recreation Committee held at the Town Hall on September 11, 2018

Present were Board Members; Debbie Sullivan - Chair, Bevin Gray- Vice Chair, Jonathan Bruno, Steve Geddes. Also present was Tammy Murray, Ben Quelle, Lauren Rodday

Having a quorum, the Chair called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

## **New Business:**

**Meeting Minutes:** Jonathan moved to approve June 12, 2018 minutes, Bevin second the motion; so voted unanimously.

### **Veterans' Memorial Garden:**

Citizen's group approached Ben to donate a bench for Sergeant Chesna

Motion- Steve makes a motion to approve the bench at B. Everett Hall Field for Sergeant Chesna in the area of the Veterans' Memorial Garden, Bevin second the motion; so voted unanimously.

### **Field Permits:**

Hanover SNAP- approved Scoops Lacrosse- approved

### **Miscellaneous:**

Tammy lets the Committee know that if they would like to submit a request the due date for Capital Improvement Requests is October 1<sup>st</sup>.

Concession Stand Update- Lynn doesn't feel she has the staff to do this fall at Forge Pond Park, but would be interested in the future. We will all reach out to food trucks to try to have someone at Forge Pond Park for HYAA Soccer on Saturdays.

Company Event request at Forge Pond Park, Lauren will reach out to MRPA group to see how other towns handle events.

The Four Corner's Winter Festival will be on Friday, November 30<sup>th</sup> and we (Department of Community Services and the Office of Family and Community Engagement) will be running activities in the Salmond School parking lot.

MOU- Tammy is looking into this and we will put it on the October agenda.

Debbie requests moving the Committee meetings to the COA and move the date back to the second Thursday of the month.

Bevin moved to adjourn Steve second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:48 PM.